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HHS Conscience Rule-000171131

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Kathy Chase 
1 Street St 
Shelton, CT 06483 
(203) 555-5555 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Chase 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171132

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. judith diener 
8995 Highfield Ave 
La Mesa, CA 91941-5411 
(619) 698-3835 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. judith diener 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171133

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Emily Rosenberg 
1725 W Arthur Ave 
Chicago, IL 60626-3910 
(773) 338-6710 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
If you as a healthcare worker cannot do your sworn duty to help all, 
then leave the field; seek employment where you dont have to violate 
the Hippocratic oath. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Emily Rosenberg 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171134

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Miss Morgan Self 
10716 Willinda Dr 
Saint Louis, MO 63123-6021 
(314) 607-1233 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Miss Morgan Self 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171135

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Emily Rosenberg 
1725 W Arthur Ave 
Chicago, IL 60626-3910 
(773) 338-6710 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
If you as a healthcare worker cannot do your sworn duty to help all, 
then leave the field; seek employment where you dont have to violate 
the Hippocratic oath. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Emily Rosenberg 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171136

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Eileen McMahon 
8352 9th St N 
Oakdale, MN 55128-5394 
(651) 738-2435 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Eileen McMahon 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171137

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. m Panella 
9170 SW Star Dr 
Stuart, FL 34997-7910 
(772) 485-5611 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. m Panella 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171138

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Nicholas Vorpahl 
685 22nd Ave NE 
Minneapolis, MN 55418-3562 
(507) 276-7022 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Nicholas Vorpahl 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171139

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Norma Schatz 
700 John Ringling Blvd 
# Tl501 
Sarasota, FL 34236-1542 
(941) 586-3244 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

Those in the healing professions must not be permitted to 
choose whom they serve; delivery of heath services must 
be based on the needs of the patient, not the personal 
beliefs of the server, 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Norma Schatz 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171140

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Beverly Kaminski 
11625 SW 47th Ave 
Portland, OR 97219-7378 
(503) 293-3122 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

It can be difficult for people to come for health care. They should be 
treated with respect, not scorned. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Beverly Kaminski 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171141

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sheila Stone 
1003 Willow Pl 
Lafayette, CO 80026-1120 
(303) 665-7485 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheila Stone 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171142

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jennifer Leon 
5602 N Branch Ave 
Tampa, FL 33604-7006 
(813) 225-2692 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Leon 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171143

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Joyce Shiffrin 
576 Eastern Pkwy Apt 3h 
Brooklyn, NY 11225-1609 
(718) 363-0708 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Joyce Shiffrin 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171144

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Teresa Rhodes 
1848 Fox Chase Dr 
Goodlettsville, TN 37072-4221 
(615) 855-1595 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Teresa Rhodes 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171145

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Shirley Dom 
PO Box 1031 
Glendora, CA 917 40-1031 
(626) 335-7845 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

The HHS serves all people in the United States. 
Where does this rule end if health care providers can impose their 
personal "religious or moral" beliefs to decide who gets care 
and who does not? 
Who decides which of those personal "religious or moral" 
beliefs are a true & faithful expression of the care giver's 
religion or moral values? 
Must the care giver obtain a "certificate of beliefs"? And a 
certificate provided by which agency, church, instution, cult, etc? 
What prevents a care giver from arbitrarily stating a 
"belief' at any given situation? 
This is a dangerous direction to institute discrimination any where in 
the United States for any reason. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Shirley Dom 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171146

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jaime Stowell 
11 Baker St 
Yarmouth, ME 04096-7927 
(603) 496-0961 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jaime Stowell 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171147

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Joseph Daly 
350 SW Cumberland St 
Fort White, FL 32038-2708 
(814) 520-2994 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Daly 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-10   Filed 09/09/19   Page 18 of 132



HHS Conscience Rule-000171148

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Edward Ehrenberg 
3 210 N Leisure World Blvd Apt 1017 
Silver Spring, MD 20906-7606 
(202) 320-3236 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Ehrenberg 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171149

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jordyn Johnson 
9566 Grays Song Dr 
Cordova, TN 38018-7773 
(901) 428-8321 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jordyn Johnson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171150

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jan Hoogenboom 
1715 Palmetto St Apt lr 
Ridgewood, NY 11385-2874 
(718) 486-5055 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jan Hoogenboom 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171151

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Dawn Busalacchi 
115 Shawn Ct 
Granville, OH 43023-9578 
(740) 294-3358 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Dawn Busalacchi 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171152

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Michael & Bonnie Tanner 
1065 E Riversong Dr 
Eagle, ID 83616-5570 
(208) 938-9517 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Michael & Bonnie Tanner 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171153

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Diane Wahto 
1912 N Park Pl 
Wichita, KS 67203-2544 
(316) 265-6564 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

People in the medical profession have an obligation to take care of 
everyone, no matter who they are. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Wahto 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171154

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Vincent Kotnik 
4829 W Washington Blvd 
Milwaukee, WI 53208-1727 
(414) 453-1306 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Vincent Kotnik 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171155

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lee Meadows 
4920 Helaman Ct 
Sacramento, CA 95841-4713 
(916) 332-9415 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lee Meadows 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171156

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Marielle Lerner 
328 Dawson St 
Philadelphia, PA 19128-3701 
(267) 475-2658 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Marielle Lerner 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171157

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. marcela galli 
21 Saint Marys Dr 
Westford, MA 01886-3116 
(978) 392-9124 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. marcela galli 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171158

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lonna Richmond 
185 Sunset Way 
Muir Beach, CA 94965-9754 
(111) 111-1111 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lonna Richmond 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171159

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jane Stevens 
115 Boulder Ridge Pl 
Painesville, OH 44077-5111 
( 440) 454-4886 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. Is trump trying to create the religious 
police. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jane Stevens 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171160

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Justin Kamm 
5508 El Encanto Pl NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87110-6525 
(505) 850-0260 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Justin Kamm 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171161

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Tonya Rincon 
4208 Gloria St 
Wayne, MI 48184-2253 
(734) 326-0233 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Tonya Rincon 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171162

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Richard Zimmermann 
PO Box 8443 
Avon, CO 81620-8402 
(970) 949-4662 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Zimmermann 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171163

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lindsay Quillen 
142 Irwin Rd 
Salem, NY 12865-5316 
(518) 692-2065 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lindsay Quillen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171164

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Laurie Saarinen 
2004 Kalanianaole Ave 
Hilo, HI 96720-4922 
(808) 937-5442 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is unconstitutional! We are a country founded on democracy, NOT 
theocracy! Religious beliefs & views are not what we follow when 
writing & enforcing laws. That is what the taliban does! That is 
what fundamentalist religions around the world do to deny them human 
rights, to torture & kill their citizens! This is not what the 
United States is about! This is an egregious attempt to promote 
discrimination and restrict access to health care, particularly for 
vulnerable communities that already have trouble accessing it. I urge 
you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead 
focus your office on protecting access to care. We the people are 
created equal & as US citizens our rights are protected by our 
Constitution! These attempted discriminating actions are treasonous ! 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Laurie Saarinen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171165

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Miss Danielle Brown 
106 Log Cabin Ln 
Natchez, MS 39120-9229 
(601) 597-0678 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Miss Danielle Brown 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171166

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jamie Lohnes 
147 Towey Trl 
Woodstock, GA 30188-7058 
(904) 652-9154 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jamie Lohnes 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171167

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Deanna Davis 
252 Cresta Vista Way 
San Jose, CA 95119-1509 
(512) 296-5190 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Deanna Davis 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171168

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Susan Dunshee 
715 Highland Hills Rd 
Nipomo, CA 93444-9014 
(805) 574-4185 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Dunshee 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171169

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Diane Roggow 
1300 E. 30th Ave., Unit 1605 
Hutchinson, KS 67502 
(303) 456-0092 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is egregious! It only promotes discrimination and restricts access 
to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that already 
have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and 
shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting 
access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Roggow 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171170

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Bonnie Tanner 
1065 E Riversong Dr 
Eagle, ID 83616-5570 
(208) 938-9517 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Bonnie Tanner 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171171

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. William Steen Jr 
1322 Arch St 
Pittsburgh, PA 15212-4621 
(412) 513-8204 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. William Steen Jr 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171172

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jennifer Timmons 
28822 Mount Vernon Rd 
Princess Anne, MD 21853-3418 
(302) 732-6038 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Timmons 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171173

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. James Beck 
7718 Lewinsville Rd 
Mc Lean, VA 22102-2502 
(703) 448-1667 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. James Beck 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171174

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. dark crowe 
3221 Webb St 
Detroit, MI 48206-1451 
(313) 733-5134 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. dark crowe 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171175

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. James M Weinstein 
11 Demora Rd 
Santa Fe, NM 87508-8314 
(505) 988-2636 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

We do not live in a theocracy. We live in a democracy with equal rights 
for all. In the public realm, we do not get to discriminate based on 
our personal preferences. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. James M Weinstein 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171176

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Elise Windland 
1002 Briarbrook Dr 
Houston, TX 77042-2008 
(713) 782-1701 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elise Windland 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171177

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Nonie Woolf 
PO Box 1752 
Browning, MT 59417-1752 
( 406) 788-4895 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nonie Woolf 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171178

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Mary Sherman 
336 E 7th St 
Perrysburg, OH 43551-2348 
(419) 874-5036 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Sherman 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-10   Filed 09/09/19   Page 49 of 132



HHS Conscience Rule-000171179

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Michael Wetzel 
105 Wrangelst. 
Hamburg, None 20253 
(012) 345-6789 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful proposed rule and 
instead focus your office on protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Wetzel 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171180

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Suzanne Stamatov 
24 Bosque Azul 
Santa Fe, NM 87507-9431 
(505) 474-2820 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Suzanne Stamatov 
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